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The Old Glebe Civic Association would like to know how we can help you.  Are you interested in meeting more people in our community? Is there a need for a sidewalk or stop sign near your home?  Do you need an advocate to help navigate an issue you are experiencing?  Interested in seeing additional programs in the County?  Our association is here to help.  Tell us what you think by completing the attached survey or you may complete the survey online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.glebe.org/survey" ��www.oldglebe.org/survey�.


If you are not yet a member of the Association and would like to join, it’s easy.  Simply go to our website, � HYPERLINK "http://www.oldglebe.org" ��www.oldglebe.org�, and click the link “Join,” or complete the included membership form, or call Krista Bean Dorrian at (703) 538-2109. Dues are $10.00 per year, $25 for three years, or $100 for a perpetual membership 


Benefits include: 


meeting other like-minded community members 


learning about community activities


helping determine how community funds are spent


becoming more engaged with Arlington County programs and officials. 


joining our email list








The OGCA held its annual spring membership meeting Thursday, June 27th at the Madison Center.  An ice cream social beforehand was appreciated by attendees on a steamy summer evening!





Officer Lutz and Sergeant Watson of the Arlington Police Department attended the start of the meeting and shared some pointers for neighborhood safety.  Residents are urged to leave on some outside lights at night (motion detectors and high intensity fluorescent bulbs help conserve energy) in order to discourage would-be trouble makers.  [A note from the editor: please be mindful of neighbors though – lights shining directly into a bedroom window can be distracting.].  One neighbor suggested leaving on a TV that can be seen from the outside of your house.  The officers also encouraged people to take pictures of all jewelry and other valuables, which enhance the chances that the police will be able to recover items in the event of a robbery.  Finally, residents were reminded that anyone soliciting door-to-door must have an Arlington County permit and should be asked to produce it.  So far this year, no permits have been issued!  Officer Lutz is our neighborhood’s direct liaison with the police department for non-emergency matters and can be reached, preferably by e-mail at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jlutz@arlingtonva.us" ��jlutz@arlingtonva.us�, or by phone at (703) 228-3600, x9774.  Problems relating to the Gulf Branch Nature Center should be reported to the Park Ranger Service at � HYPERLINK "http://www.arlingtonva.us" ��www.arlingtonva.us� and click on the Parks and Recreation link at the bottom of the page.





On other matters, Connie Ramirez and Rich Samp reported on several historical initiatives involving the neighborhood.  The Arlington Heritage Alliance, with a grant from the National Park Service, has surveyed the Fort Ethan (continued on page 2)





























What does public health mean to you? Arlington's Public Health Department is starting an 18-month community process to answer this question. Childhood obesity, pandemic flu, teen pregnancy and an aging population are just a few of the public health issues all communities face. We want to examine these issues and develop a road map that produces good health outcomes.


The County is hosting several public health cafés to help guide the Arlington community to a healthier 2017. As part of a larger Virginia Department of Health project, Arlington is one of the first communities in the state to embark on this strategic approach called "Destination 2017: Envisioning Public Health for the Future." To sign up for future public health cafés and learn how you can help, contact Diane Downing at � HYPERLINK "mailto:ddowni@arlingtonva.us" �ddowni@arlingtonva.us� or 703-228-5580.








property and the County is using its report to develop interpretive signage for the site.  There has also been discussion among OGCA residents of creating a private non-profit organization to raise money to further interpret the area and set up a permanent historical exhibit in the Madison Center.  Rich Samp reported that a historic sign is being prepared to commemorate the Saegmuller School – the first public school in northern Arlington – that was located on the Madison Center site.  Money for this signage is coming in part from state funds allocated for increasing awareness of local history, and the sign will be placed near the voting entrance of the Madison Center.  Any history buffs with a little time on their hands are encouraged to contact either Connie or Rich at historian@oldglebe.org to help volunteer with any projects.





Before adjourning for the evening new delegates to the Arlington County Civic Federation were elected and a wine raffle was held, the proceeds of which will be donated to offset some of the costs of the Yorktown High School graduation boat party.  Residents are encouraged to check the OGCA website for a full listing of your OGCA officers and civic federation delegates, minutes of meetings, financial reports and neighborhood announcements.  There is also a newly established “blog” that can be accessed through the website and we invite you to join the conversation!








Arlington has unveiled its Fresh AIRE (Arlington Initiative to Reduce Emissions) to combat global warming. The goal is to reduce greenhouse gas emissions produced by County government operations and buildings 10 percent by 2012 — and to encourage homeowners and businesses to cut their energy consumption.  The County has also initiated a “green living challenge” for individual households and neighborhoods. For more information, check out the following websites that offer self-assessments, tips, case studies and information. � HYPERLINK "http://www.arlingtonva.us/climate" \t "new" �www.arlingtonva.us/climate� � HYPERLINK "http://www.arlingtonenvironment.org" \t "new" �www.arlingtonenvironment.org�.


In order to stay on top of the County’s environmental efforts and to share information with other neighborhoods, OGCA has joined a Civic Association Environmental Network established by the private non-profit Arlingtonians for a Clean Environment. Check out our email list or website for more information and tips or contact us at � HYPERLINK "mailto:information@oldglebe.org" ��information@oldglebe.org� with your great ideas!
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Of Special Interest


Welcome new members!


If you would like to be on our email list (you need not be a member of the association) to receive neighborhood and emergency information (thefts, road closures, etc.), submit your email address to our Secretary, Krista Bean Dorrian at secretary@oldglebe.org.





Are you looking for something to do with your infant, toddler, or teenager?  Would you like to get involved with Arlington’s senior community?  


Find out what activities are taking place near you by visiting the County’s Department of Parks, Recreation, and Cultural Resources.  


The website is � HYPERLINK "http://www.arlingtonva.us/Departments/ParksRecreation/scripts/activities/activities.asp" ��http://www.arlingtonva.us/Departments/ParksRecreation/scripts/activities/activities.asp� and it’s easy to search by age group, location, or activity type.


Get involved today!





We are a neighborhood organization formed to give residents a voice in local, County, and State affairs. 


Our organization has six officers, seven Civic Association Delegates and Alternates, fifty block captains, and 500 members. 


The Executive Committee meets every month (please join us!) at the Madison Community Center and Senior Center and our general meetings are one to two times a year.


Meet our Executive Committee!


President – Ron Cheich


Vice President – Helen Duval


Treasurer – Raym Crow


Secretary – Krista Bean Dorrian


Historian – Connie Ramirez


Preisdent Ex Officio – Burt Bostwick


Civic Federation Delegates and Alternates


James Ammerman


Iris Bond


Burt Bostwick


Bobbie Hays


George Nevares


Richard Samp


Bill Schwab
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Free Gift-A-Tree Program for Arlington Residents.  To be eligible to "gift a tree," the giver must commit to reduce emissions by NOT driving somewhere.  It’s easy, go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.arlingtonva.us/giftatree" ��www.arlingtonva.us/giftatree� to learn more!











Join the growing ranks of Arlington residents who are better prepared for and able to respond to emergencies.  





Purchase one to four person 4-day survival backpacks in case of storms or another disaster.


Backpacks or variations of a backpack can be purchased at Costco or Target.





Did you know that Arlington has an alert system?  You can have emergency alerts, notifications, and updates delivered to your cell phone, pager, or email.  Sign up at � HYPERLINK "http://www.arlingtonalert.com" ��www.arlingtonalert.com�.





For more information, go to the Arlington County website, � HYPERLINK "http://www.arlingtonva.us" ��www.arlingtonva.us� and type in emergency preparedness.





News





Congratulations Paul and Colleen Hughes!  Their twins were born on September 25th, one boy and one girl!





Congratulations also to Rachel Nevares, who won the silver medal in the junior ladies free skate at the recent 2007 United States National Collegiate Figure Skating �Championships.








Events





October 13th - Pioneer Day!


On Saturday, October 13�1:00-5:00 p.m., the Gulf Branch Nature Center will host a family friendly day of interactive fun around the Walker Log House. Step back into history and try your hand at some old time games and crafts. Enjoy live music, dancers, and local artisans. Learn about 19th C. women's clothing, putting food on a 19th Century table and life of the common soldier in the Defenses of Washington. 





Back by popular demand, this year's featured performers include the Old Dominion Cloggers and Andrew Acosta and the New Old-Time String Band. Drop in anytime. 





Parking lot closed for the event, park on Military Rd. or 36th Rd. North (Park side). For more information: 703-228-3403. It is an outdoor event, which will be cancelled in the event of inclement weather. 


�Fee: $5/person (3 and under free); $20 max. per family. �


Location: Gulf Branch Nature Center, 3608 Military Rd., Arlington, VA 22207 








November 4th - Leaf pickup begins for the County. Stay tuned for exact dates of when the County will be in our community.








Do you have community news or events?  Email us at secretary@oldglebe.org.





The Donaldson Run Civic Association will host and The Old Glebe Civic Association will co-sponsor a Candidates Night (for the five seats on the County Board) on Wednesday, October 17, 7:00 pm, at Taylor Elementary School, 2600 North Stuart Street. 





Each candidate will provide a short (2 minute or so) rundown of his or her platform, followed by questions from the audience.  





Audience turn-out is crucial--it makes the candidates' participation worthwhile for them and it provides a lively question-answer session that gives a broader insight into the beliefs of those running for office.  





We hope you can join us!  
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Project Acorn


The Maywood Community Association and the Arlington Committee on Jamestown 2007 are pleased to announce Project Acorn, a new initiative to provide approximately 750 Jamestown Cherrybark Oaks for planting throughout Arlington County this year.





The Virginia Department of Forestry hand picked the acorns for these seedlings from Jamestown island. The resulting two-year-old seedlings will be given away for free along with information about the tree’s historical significance and environmental benefits. 


To request a tree--one per household or school--email your name, phone number, and street address by 10/24 to Helen Duval at vicepresident@oldglebe.org.  Trees can be picked up on 11/02, details to follow.








We’re on the Web!


See us at:


www.oldglebe.org






























































“We love participating in Neighborhood Day.  Our children love the fire truck and we enjoy meeting new people.”  











